## City and County of San Francisco

## **Department of Public Health**



**Gavin Newsom** Mayor

Mitchell H. Katz, MD **Director of Health** 

June 29, 2009

To:

San Francisco Planning Commission

From:

Mitchell H. Katz, MD, Director of Health

Re:

Health Analysis of California Pacific Medical Center Institutional Master Plan

This message and its attachments are sent according to the requirements of San Francisco Ordinance 279-07, which amends Planning Code Section 304.5, and Ordinance 224.04, which adds Section 97 to the Administrative Code. Please find attached a report from The Lewin Group analyzing the 2008 California Pacific Medical Center (CPMC) Institutional Master Plan (IMP) according to citywide healthcare needs and other specifications.

This report was reviewed in draft form by the San Francisco Health Commission and discussed at their meetings on May 19, and June 16, 2009.

A Resolution with recommendations on the final report is expected from the Commissioners on July 7, 2009.